IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

October 3, 2006

Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Anna Curtolo, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Dan Fox, Christine Francies, Malissa Fritz, Billy Gernon, Jenny Green, Mahogany Green, Mike Harper, Kelley (Hartley) Hutton, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Brett Johnston, Christine Kuznar, Jeff Marsh, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Chris Paul, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmaier, Kirsta Solberg, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian, Rudy Yovich

Absent:  Dane Bere, Shari Casaburo, Rebecca Coburn, Steve Florio, Mike Fruchey, Rita Girardot, Takeru Hatachi, Tony Jasick, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Knerr, Chad Newhard, Ryan Perrotte, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Judy Tillapaugh, Rich Riles, Paul Zinchenko

SAS Team  Leslie Clark stated that the grade check reports have been sent.  There were 1,128 grade checks with 276 A’s – up from previous years.  Leslie also has team reports ready for coaches. 

Athletes need to be reminded that study time in C.A.S.A. is for study only – not for internet use.  Athletes log into a tutorial on the computer or work with a group.  A tutor will sign off on athlete’s study time.

Chris Kuznar issued the October calendar.  

Chris and Rudy Yovich are working with student athletes to get their feedback on the new websites.  
S.A.L.T. is working on ideas to involve group-home students and foster children.  They  are also exploring possibilities for a wheelchair basketball game or tailgaiting parties for the children.  Other ideas are Halloween parties at local schools, an academic recognition night for IPFW student athletes, and a Mastodon Cup.  The Mastodon Cup would be a reward for points earned for GPA’s, community service, and attendance at IPFW athletic events.

Abbie Renaker states that SAC has two students serving on the Mid-Con SAC committee.

Leslie shared that the Mid-Con  will soon be working on an absence policy for student athlete travel.

Personal Information Sheets:  Peggy Mossing distributed personal information forms to all employees so that we may update our records.
Financial:  Tim Heffron asks that 32A’s be completed and turned in to him.  Tim can help if there are questions.

Tim will soon be meeting with coaches to discuss budgets.
Development and Marketing:  Verizon will be on board by weeks’ end.

We now have sandwich boards to advertise for upcoming events.

Our goal is to have more corporate nights for volleyball and men’s and women’s basketball.

The Mid-Con is generating new business for us.

Christy Sandmaier said that donor relations could be improved in hopes of increasing attendance at sports events.  Christy suggested a newsletter reporting updates, news, and a calendar of events from us that would keep them informed without asking them for money.

Christy stated that an effort is being made to improve the path from Development’s website to the Athletic’s website.
Malissa Fritz is working on ideas to get more student attendance at games.

Hall of Fame:  Mark announced that Arnie Ball is the new inductee into the Hall of Fame.  Mark thanked Rudy Yovich for contacting inductees.

Homecoming:  Homecoming week is scheduled for November 13 – 19.  Mark asked that each coach choose a student-athlete to be King and Queen candidates.

Mastodon Roast:  Mark would like as many coaches as possible to attend.

Basketball Tip-off Luncheon:  The luncheon is scheduled for October 20.
Fall Campus Visit Day:  Judy Tillapaugh will maintain the Athletics table on November 5. Mark asked that coaches please stop by.
